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ICAO'S TERMINOLOGY DATABASE (ICAOTERM)  

IS NOW PART OF UNTERM 

 

1. ICAO is upgrading its business tools as part of the Transformational Objective. In this 

regard, ICAO is pleased to announce the roll-out of UNTERM in July 2023, one of the four tools to be 

implemented under the Language Services Management System (LSMS) project, a signature project of 

ICAO’s Digital Transformation. Designed by the UN Secretariat, this tool provides a more user-friendly 

interface for ICAO terminology and is rich with features that will enhance users’ experience. 

2. UNTERM is a multilingual database for official terminology relevant to the work of the 

United Nations. It contains entries from organizations across the UN system in the six ICAO official 

languages (Arabic, Chinese, English, French, Russian and Spanish), in line with ICAO’s policy and 

mandate on multilingualism. ICAO has officially moved its terminology records to UNTERM, and ICAO 

terminology is now an integral part of UNTERM. Therefore, effective immediately, ICAOTerm is no longer 

updated and is decommissioned. ICAO remains the owner of its terminology database, which will be 

managed by the Terminology Officer. 

3. UNTERM is hosted on a public website with open access without an account at 

https://unterm.un.org/unterm2/en. For ICAONET users, the link for terminology will be modified 

accordingly to redirect to UNTERM’s public website. 

4. To restrict search on UNTERM to ICAO terminology only, click on “Advanced search” 

and select ICAO under “All data sets”. 
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